

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

Date	20 June 2017
Time	12.57
Police CAD/Ref No.	
Incident	Grenfell Tower Fire
Incident Location	

Book Owner /Role	Time	Date
John Barradell	12.57	20 June 2017

Loggist	Time	Date
Emma Lloyd	12.57	20 June 2017

Additional Information

JB- John Barradell

AW - Alex Woodman

MS – Mark Sawyer

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

Entry No.	Date	Time (24 hr)	Information	Decision/Action/Rationale	Initial(s)	Review/Complete
1.	20 th June 2017	12.57	-----	Need clarity from CLG on the position of the TMO by meeting of COBR this afternoon.		
2.		12.58	-----	Action – need POC in housing team for reassurance.		
3.		12.59	-----	Action – to check log on when offer of briefing was made to Labour MP.		
4.		12.59	Bulletins to be circulated to the public on the progress being made.	-----		
5.		12.59	-----	Carolyn to assess response to this at the centre		
6.		13.00	Six ambassadors are on the street, to increase to 12 and will increase to 15 tomorrow morning and 15 tomorrow afternoon.	----- ----- ----- -----		
7.		13.01	1 Westminster individual has been on the street in hi-viz.			
8.		13.01	-----	Stuart to make enquiries about these numbers.		
9.		13.03	284 registered, and 84 visits on top of this this morning (visits to the centre).	-----		
10.		13.04	JB briefed that there are increasing enquiries about hot water and also finances.	-----		
11.		13.05	-----	We will have a single POC for the centre manager to provide accurate information from Portland House by this afternoon.		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

12.		13.08	JB asked if they have everything they need at the centre, Liz (centre manager) responded that they just require update on the hot water and are awaiting sandwiches from M&S.	-----		
13.		13.11	JB joined the SCG teleconference.	-----		
14.		13.13	MPS silver indicated that the cordon will be reduced and leisure centre opened.	-----		
15.		13.14	JB asked for confirmation the MPS will have confirmed properties are safe before cordon is reduced.	-----		
16.		13.16	JB stated it is not a local decision, it has to be escalated.	-----		
17.		13.17	JB states a further conversation has to take place bilaterally about what is being moved and where, who is affected etc.	-----		
18.		13.19	JB stated there is a site recovery group who meets twice a day, including TFL representatives. -----	-----		
19.		13.23	-----	Action: to follow up on the timing of the next meeting.		
20.		13.24	-----	Action: MS to call Michael Lockwood to follow up report that there is no site recovery group meeting this evening.		
21.		13.26	JB updated the SCG on community engagement and activity of Eleanor Kelly, including the meeting this evening. -----	-----		
22.		13.28	JB confirmed this work is through the community engagement sub-group, co-chaired by Hilary Patel and David Farnsworth	-----		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

23.		13.31	John left the SCG to take a call with Peter Terry.-----	-----		
24.		13.31	In John's absence, Mark Sawyer provided an update to the SCG as humanitarian assistance.	-----		
25.		13.34	Chris Jones confirmed he is happy with what is proposed.	-----		
26.		13.34	Mark Sawyer stated the aim for the fit out is tomorrow, but timescales are not confirmed.	-----		
27.		13.35	Mark Sawyer received question about payments, but did not have access to current date.	-----		
28.		13.37	-----	Action: list of residents rehoused to be sent to sin by Mark Sawyer.-----		
29.		13.47	Following update from Beverley Turner, Mark Sawyer stressed need to join up comms due to enquiries received from local people.	-----		
30.		13.48	Confusion about the 10.00 and 12.00 meetings, and if they are the same as the 19.30 meeting chaired by Michael Lockwood.	-----		
31.		13.49	-----	Action: Matt Hogan to follow up and clarify, as agreed by SCG.		
32.		14.27	JB took call with Simon Moring [REDACTED]	----- -		
33.		14.28	Briefed that the venue would need to accommodate roughly 180 people and provided contact details as follows: Andy Beckford [REDACTED]. Family liaison co-ordinator and emails: simon.moring@met.police.uk (family liaison	-----		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

			manager) andy.beckford@met.police.uk			
34.		14.33	Discussed a single venue meeting which will include roughly 180 individuals attending, enabling them to meet the coroner and others.	-----		
35.		14.34	-----	Action: to brief them that we will need a single room available at the hotel available for the meeting (brief Tim Shields)		
36.		14.35	-----	Action: to nominate Single POCs on both sides. -----		
37.		14.37	JB took call with Tim Shields.-----	-----		
38.		14.37	Tim Shields flagged that he has not heard from commercial director as promised by DeVere CEO.-----	----- ----- -----		
39.		14.39	Tim Shields awaiting De Vere to clear the floor	-----		
40.		14.39	-----	JB to contact De Vere CEO		
41.		14.39	JB briefed Tim Shields on the meeting with 180 people and the need for suitable room.	----- -----		
42.		14.39	Tim Shields stated that they are expecting the furniture trucks at 15.30 from John Lewis.	----- -----		
43..		14.40	JB rang Karen Buck to speak to Emma Dent-Coad MP who will be coming to Portland House for 19.30 to receive a briefing from JB.	----- ----- -----		
44.		14.41	Tim Shields asked to confirm if the hotel can accommodate the family members briefing of 180 people.-----	----- ----- -----		
45.		15.19	JB briefed on updated housing statistics by Stuart.-----	----- -----		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

46.		15.20	JB took call with Paddy McGuinness.-----	-----		
47.		15.25	JB received update from Mark Sawyer on rest centre.----- -	----- -----		
48.		15.30	JB attended COBR meeting via teleconference.-----	-----		
49.		15.40	Neil Jerome states that 14 people are still in hospital, 8 critical.-----	-----		
50.		15.41	Neil Jerome no disorder from last nights community meeting or march, and feels risk remains low.-----	----- ----- -----		
51.		15.42	Neil Jerome – monitoring the ‘day of rage’ situation. -----	----- -----		
52.		15.43	John provided update on housing. 249 required rehousing. No truth behind sotries of people being rehoused outside K&C.-----	----- ----- -----		
53.		15.44	Local MP to visit this evening. -----	-----		
54.		15.44	JB reported that 30 matches had been made and 18 offers made, but currently none accepted. -----	----- ----- -----		
55.		15.45	JB reported that 70 social workers had been assigned. -----	----- -----		
56.		15.46	One last family in the rest centre and four offers have been made of properties, but not accepted.-----	----- ----- -----		
57.		15.46	Some individuals are still unwilling to engage with council staff.-----	----- -----		
58.		15.47	Aim is 300 families housed within 3 weeks.---	-----		
59.		15.47	Real progress will be when the accepted offers increase and assessments decrease.	-----		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

60.		15.48	JB confirmed that we are on track to meet this target, we have a challenge though of the homes in the cordon that need to be repaired for people to move back into.-----	----- ----- ----- -----		
61.		15.48	JB raised concern that the TMO is an issue in meeting ts challenge and will ask for support, eg engineering support.-----	----- ----- -----		
62.		15.49	Melanie agreed with JB's statements.-----	-----		
63.		15.50	Melanie raised concern about households not accepting offers and suggested we may need to increase units to enable a degree of choice.-----	----- ----- ----- -----		
64.		15.51	Melanie flagged that it may be difficult to repair the houses in the cordon.-----	----- -----		
65.		15.51	Melanie are doing the policy work in DCLG to ensure an appropriate response to this.-----	----- -----		
66.		15.52	-----	Action: Melanie to speak to John afterwards – Gill McManus to action.---		
67.		15.53	Paddy McGuinness asked what support is required.-----	----- -----		
68.		15.54	JB asked if there is available engineering support to assist at the site.-----	----- -----		
69.		15.54	MOD representative states that they could send an assessment team.-----	----- -----		
70.		15.56	Melanie provided an overview of the community meeting last night.-----	----- -----		
71.		15.57	Melanie raised the issue of immigration status for victims, with some individuals going 'missing' due to confusion over what will happen to them.-----	----- ----- ----- -----		

Book Number 8 of...
LLAG
London Local Authority Gold
Incident Log Book

72.		15.59	Melanie called for a more specific offer of providing housing while they apply for immigration given small numbers involved.---	----- ----- -----		
73.		16.01	JB raised the fact that the meeting yesterday was badly handled in combining victims and residents but felt some of the messages was getting through.-----	----- ----- ----- -----		
74.		16.02	As of 3pm, 67 is bark account payments of £500 had been made by DWP.-----	----- -----		
75.		16.04	JB update: 76 received £500, plus £175,680 distributed through discretionary payments by K&C.-----	----- ----- -----		
76.		16.05	£413,000 Has been distributed, £238,000 of which is through the government funding.---	----- -----		
77.		16.06	JB flagged that DWP has later date than us.---	-----		
78.		16.08	-----	Action – to liaise with DWP ahead of COBR to co-ordinate figures (suggestion by P. McGuinness)		
79.		16.10	JB reiterated that ministerial phone calls are put been through RED to ensure a single source of information.-----	----- ----- -----		
80.		16.13	-----	Action: to tell Melanie which ministers so she can intervene.-----		
81.		16.13	JB flagged issue of backbenchers giving incorrect information in the media.-----	----- -----		
82.		16.14	-----	Action: to use asset here to deal with the backbencher here through comms.		
83.		16.15	-----	Action: RED to deal with ministerial issue – JB to talk to Melanie through		

Book Number 8 of...
 LLAG
 London Local Authority Gold
 Incident Log Book

				Red.-----		
84.		16.16	JB updated group on Westway centre and activities. Eleanor meeting with community members and letter going to No.10 from William Weke.	----- ----- ----- -----		
85.		16.16	JB updated group that we are looking at management at Westway.-----	----- -----		
86.		16.17	JB provided an update on the family assistance centre stating that Olympia was not workable, but alternative found through DeVere hotels. -----	----- ----- ----- -----		